
 

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF COLLEGE OF ALAMEDA 
Regular Meeting Minutes 
Friday November 22, 2019 

________________________________________________________________________ 
A regular meeting for the Associated Students of College of Alameda was held ​Friday 
November 22, 2019 at 12:18 p.m. ​in F-216. President Quezon, presiding as chair. The following 
members were present: Quezon, Roxas, Tigas, Ma, and Montes de Oca. The following members 
were absent: Igot, Dela Cruz, and Tervalon. Quorum was met.  

The agenda was approved as presented.  
Minutes from the November 8, 2019 meeting were postponed to the next meeting without 

objection. 
REPORTS 

VP Ma reported on her meeting with Gary Aubury, Director of Student Activities & 
Campus Life at Laney College, regarding how ASLC payments are processed and possible event 
collaborations.  

Treasurer Roxas shared the last Guided Pathways meeting of the semester is December 
6th.  
Officer Tigas reported on the Student Success committee and a meeting with Natalie 
Rodriguez regarding outreach and in-reach activities.  
President Quezon reported on the Spring 2020 Welcome Week meeting and a meeting 
with Natalie Rodriguez regarding outreach and in-reach activities.  
Director Butler provided an update on the coffee bar; most notably the coffee bar passed 

an unannounced inspection by the health department. New permits are posted at the bar.  
STANDING BUSINESS 

Officer Tigas moved to “approve a budget of $500.00 for the Study Jam event.” Motion 
approved without objection.  

VP Montes de Oca moved to “approve the Sari Sari Club, new club charter.” Motion 
approved without objection.  

Treasurer Roxas moved to “approve a leftover payment (18-19 fiscal year) to Trimark for 
$116.09.” Motion approved without objection.  

VP Ma moved to “approve a $3,500 budget allocation from fund 71 project 6000 to 
purchase supplies for the coffee bar.” Motion approved without objection.  
NEW BUSINESS 

The board acknowledged Richard Davidson’s resignation.  
 

Meeting adjourned at 1:36 p.m.. 
 
Minutes submitted by Aja Butler, Director of Student Activities on behalf of the ASCOA, 
Secretary Sabrina Igot.  


